BALLACHULISH COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Draft Minutes of Meeting held in Jubilee Pavilion on 5th August 2016

Present: K Small (KaS); D Kitson (DK); Kevin Smith (Chair)(KES); Andrew Baxter (AB); Rob Malpas (RM); James Waugh (JW) S Grant – Vice-Chair (SG);

Apologies A Jack (AJ): Andrew Baxter (AB)

Minutes of last meeting - Proposed by Kes and seconded by JW

- 1. <u>National Scenic Area</u> –Constitution almost sorted emphasizing on being community driven
- 2. Police. Speeding and Vandalism in area noted. Police patrols in the area stepped up.
- <u>3.</u> <u>Boatsheds</u> –Moving forward at a pace. Passed over o Community association
- 4. Co-operative Shop –Bottle bank to be moved. Site meeting to be arranged asap
- <u>5.</u> <u>Xmas Lights</u>. Lights for village to be used as all year round feature. CAP to be used for village enhancement. Fairy lights to be ordered. Electrics to be sorted.
- <u>6.</u> <u>War Memorial</u> –Ongoing. Forestry & War Commission to be liaised with regarding cleaning schedule. Disabled access to be looked into.
- <u>7.</u> <u>Finances</u> Finances submitted.
- 8. Cycle Path & Flooding on A82 south of roundabout –Suntans to be contacted.
- 9. Bus Stop Replacement shelter is in line but no fixed date as of yet.
- 10. Play Park Committee Ongoing
- 11. <u>Ballachulish Company</u> Latest edition of newsletter sent out.

12. A O C B

- a) Arch Awaiting response from Claire Bell regarding architect spec for arch works.
- b) School Bridge needs repair work carried out, Materials on site, awaiting better weather. (Ongoing)
- c) Pathway: Scottish water denying responsibility. Land search to be carried out to see who is responsible.
- d) Statue of James of the Glen at Ballachulish Bridge. Work started and looking good.
- e) Concerns were noted regarding the possibility of landslips at the back of the village. Sepa to look at water impact on village due to recent storms. Sepa & Flood management teams to visit village ASAP. AB to chase
- f) Village emergency Plan. Documents' ready to be distributed around houses in village.
- g) Village Clean up. More equipment needed. AB to look into option of a grant. Possibility of borrowing tools from Lochaber Environmental group discussed .ONGOING

.

Next meeting 5th Sept 2016

All are welcome